Council Meeting
July 7, 2020

PRESENT:  Mayor Avery

COUNCIL MEMBERS:  Co. Jorgensen
                                       Co. Logston
                                       Co. Abeyta
                                       Co. Wood

EXCUSED:  Co. Ferguson 

Regular council meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M.  Noting those present and stating that proper Notice & Agenda had been posted.

Minutes:  Motion to approve by Co. Logston, seconded by Co. Jorgensen.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mayor Avery would like to say thanks to several people and organizations. The Fire Department, for a job well done on the fires and the fireworks show.  Thanks to the ambulance crew also.  A big thanks to Miners Trading for the excellent fireworks show. We would like to see that as an annual thing.  Thanks all the sponsors that chipped in and helped with the fireworks.  Everyone appreciated the work that went into this.

Petitions, Remonstrances & Communications:

Terry Harrison – Property purchase.  Terry hands out a copy of a map to council.  Terry also explains the process that he had to go thru to be able to purchase the property.  Has been waiting for a letter from the City for the property.  There are some problems with the way the properties on that block are surveyed.  The title company is suggesting that we have that section surveyed in order to show the proper property lines and legal descriptions.  Christian suggests that instead of including feet in the description, why can’t we just convey it less the 30’ for the City.  Jane may have a reason for not doing that, will get in touch with Jane to see how she wants to handle this.  Co. Wood states that the property will have to match the plat.  What about the survey fee to come out of the purchase price, if it’s feasible?  We just need to make sure things match so there is no confusion later on down the line.  Terry feels that it is not his responsibility to have the whole block surveyed.  Co. Wood states that we will have to have our attorney check on this first before we make any kind of decision.  Christian states we will see If we can do this without a survey and if not, we will put it on the next agenda for a decision on the survey.  

Building Inspector Interlocal Agreement.  Christian would like to make a couple of changes.  Add a signature line for the attorney, also on the fees would like to put that the City will not pay any other expenses.  It can be approved with the changes.  Mayor states that this will be a positive change.  Motion was made by Co. Wood to approve the agreement with the changes noted by the attorney, seconded by Co. Abeyta.  Motion passed unanimously.

Mayor states that there are some questions on this as far as where the permits will be taken care of, will they come here to the office or at the County. Motion by Co. Wood to suspend the approval of this agreement until we get further information, seconded by Co. Abeyta.  Motion passed unanimously.

Donald McCarty – Trophy cases. The rec has acquired a lot of trophies.  Would like to build the trophy case in the front office of the building.  Motion by Co. Wood to approve the building of a trophy case, seconded by Co. Jorgensen.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Introduction and Adoption of Resolutions and Ordinances.

Resolution #3-20 – Public Entity Resolution for PTIF.  Motion to approve by Co. Wood, seconded by Co. Abeyta.  Motion passed unanimously.



Reports from Council Members, Boards & Committees:

Co. Jorgensen:  Would like to add Donald McCarty to the P&Z Commission.  Motion by Co. Jorgensen, seconded by Co. Abeyta.  Motion passed unanimously.  The collections are picking back up.  We are making some headway.  

Co. Logston:  Went to Sign Edge and they gave him ideas on what the signs would look like for the cemetery.  Talked to a guy at Metal Works and he hasn’t been back in contact with us.  Our RV dump by the old Clinic doesn’t have a hose.  Is there any way that we can put a hose up there?  Mayor will check with the maintenance.  Asks Co. Abeyta about the rock at the cemetery.  Co. Abeyta states that we have talked about this and we are trying to find a solution that we can afford.  Will look into it again tomorrow.  Tracy approached Co. Logston about a possible ordinance on how long to keep flowers at the Cemetery after a holiday. Christian states that we do not necessarily need to have an ordinance, we can make it a policy by motion.  

Co. Ferguson: excused.

Co. Wood:  We are approaching our 100th run for the year.  We put in for a grant and we were looking into a few things.  They have cut the grant back to $35,000 and have decided to not take an increase for on call wages.  We decided to use that for equipment for the ambulance.  We cannot do anything until we get the money.  We received an agreement from the state to increase what we can bill for the ambulance runs.  This has to be approved by the City since we are the ones that run the Ambulance.  On the Fire Department we have had a couple of fires.  We had a good turnout for the fires, and we had a great response to the fires.  Response times have been under ten minutes.  Jim Leonard thanks the Fire Department for the fireworks show.  It was the best one we had in a long time. We had training on our new wildlands fire truck.  We got everything up and running.  We took one of our trucks up to Ross Fire Equipment for repairs.  The foam part of the truck wasn’t working. It will be taken back up for repairs on that and they will train on how to use the foam.  Has an inventory list of items that the department needs. We will go with priority things first.  Will have pricing for the next meeting.  Motion to purchase three pairs of boots for the fire department by Co. Wood, seconded by Co. Jorgensen.  Motion passed unanimously.  

Co. Abeyta:  Our reservoir is doing good.  At the transfer station all of the metal was removed besides the refrigerators.  We called Stephenson’s in Wellington and they agreed to take the refrigerators.  We cleaned up a big mess down there.  Our youth workers went down and did some more cleaning.  This area is always a big problem.  Our youth workers are done for the summer.  They did a good job for us.  Mayor thanks Gilbert at ECDC for their help in getting that cleaned up.

Mayor:  The Miners Memorial is looking really bad. It should look the nicest and it looks terrible.  There is no reason it should be in the condition it is.  Mayor asks Co. Abeyta and Co. Logston to help out with this.  The youth workers did really well for us this year.  We also hired Alexis Valdez to help out in the office.  We are going to keep her on.  On the clean up we had our top 20 list and we are looking at making a new top 20 list. We also need to give our Police Department a big thanks for the job they do.  Will be meeting with Jerry Haskell from the Power Plant on Monday.  Will meet with Darrell and Merrial from Johansen and Tuttle regarding the USDA grant.  Talked with Executech and other customers that they have have switched their phone systems back to Emery Telcom.  

[bookmark: _GoBack]New Business:  We know it’s going to get hotter and the use of illegal fireworks, we need to look at possibly banning fireworks for the Pioneer Day holiday.  Co. Wood states that if they already have illegal fireworks, they are still going to do them.  We could let everyone know that there is a central area for everyone to do their fireworks.  Discussion on the fire break roads in town.  

We have a bid from Target Pest control regarding the prairie dogs in town.  Co. Abeyta states that we can talk to the clinic to see if they will go in half with the city.  The bid is for just over $1400.  Motion by Co. Abeyta to go with Target Pest Control, seconded by Co. Logston.  Motion passed unanimously.

Co. Jorgensen discusses a situation with the policy manual that affects four of our long-term employees.  Would like to revert back to the old policy for these long-term employees.  Feels that this should be placed on the next agenda for discussion.  Christian states that the city needs to be very thorough and careful with how its handled.  We will need to have all of the documentation given to all, so we are better prepared to look at this.

Motion to adjourn by Co. Wood, seconded by Co. Abeyta.  Motion passed unanimously.

ATTEST:


Liz Holt, City Recorder                                                                              Dave Avery, Mayor
